
 

OIAD-772 
Allan Walker 
fyi-request-23991-62261eb6@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Tēnā koe Allan, 
 
Thank you for your email of 29 August 2023 requesting the following under the Official Information 
Act 1982 (the Act): 

Could you please provide the number of Tier 2, Tier 3 and Tier 4 jobs that in the last 12 
months were only advertised internally.  

On 12 September, the Ministry contacted you to ask whether your request included secondments. 
You confirmed that the request only included permanent roles.  

Between 1 September 2022 and 31 August 2023, the Ministry advertised 24 permanent roles 
internally. Please see below for the Tier breakdown. 
  

Tier 2 0 roles advertised internally only 

Tier 3 2 roles advertised internally only 

Tier 4 22 roles advertised internally only 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Office of the Ombudsman of my 
decisions relating to this request, in accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details 
can be found on their website at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.   

Please note that, due to the public interest in our work, the Ministry publishes responses to requests 
for official information on our OIA responses page shortly after the response has been sent.  If you 
have any queries about this, please feel free to contact our Ministerial Services team: 
ministerials@mfe.govt.nz. 

 
 
Ngā mihi, 
 
 

 
 
Adelyn Wischnowsky 
Director - People and Capability 
Ministry for the Environment | Manatū Mō Te Taiao  
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